

【讀卡科目請依規定畫卡，若有違反畫卡規定而影響讀卡作業之情事，一律扣總分五分。】

【手寫答案卷需確實寫上班級、座號、姓名，違者一律扣總分五分。】

【手寫答案卷需用藍色或黑色墨水筆書寫，違者一律扣總分五分，使用鉛筆書寫扣五分。】

第一部分：畫卡題組 70% (1-10題每題1分；11~40題每題2分)

一、聽力測驗 20% (1-10題每題1分；11-15題每題2分)

A、辨識句意：根據聽到的內容選擇符合敘述的圖片

1. (A) (B) (C)



2. (A) (B) (C)



3. (A) (B) (C)



4. (A) (B) (C)



5. (A) (B) (C)



B、基本問答：根據聽到的內容選出最適合的答句

6. (A) He drives a nice sport car.
(B) He drives me to school.
(C) He drives very slowly.

7. (A) We don't have to go to school.
(B) It must be an interesting movie.
(C) I'd like to, but my dad will make me practice the guitar.
8. (A) It's my grandmother.
(B) My mother likes red more.
(C) My father does.
9. (A) No problem. We can pick her up at the station.
(B) Well, we can take a bus there by ourselves.
(C) It's too late for us to take a train.
10. (A) Yes. Just be yourself.
(B) Sure. Please help yourself.
(C) I'm sorry. I can't see it clearly.

C、言談理解：根據聽到的內容選出一個最適合的答案

11. (A) Play games.
(B) Use the computer.
(C) Buy a smartphone.
12. (A) Lucky can run fast.
(B) Lucky can jump far.
(C) Lucky can climb high.
13. (A) They are watching kites flying.
(B) They are making kites by themselves.
(C) They are flying kites.
14. (A) The boy.
(B) The girl's father.
(C) The girl's mother.
15. (A) He took away the books at the bookstore.
(B) He shouted at his daughter.
(C) He heard Mary shouting.

二、綜合測驗 20% (每題2分)

16. Susan didn't do well on the math test. She looks so sad now. Let's go _____. 【U4】
(A) cheer for she (B) cheering at her
(C) cheering her on (D) cheer her up
17. My favorite basketball player, Kobe, _____ in a helicopter crash(墜機). The news _____ me sad. 【U5】
(A) died ; made (B) dead ; made
(C) lost his life ; had (D) lost his live ; had
18. A: I don't know what to buy for Mom as a birthday gift?
B: Why not make a card _____? A DIY birthday card would make Mom feel happier. 【U6】
(A) on yourself (B) at your own
(C) by yourself (D) of your won

19. You'll _____ see Taipei 101 from here when the weather is fine. 【U6】
(A) can (B) able to (C) are able (D) be able to
20. Tina just _____ her shoulder badly. We need someone to take her place in the basketball game tomorrow. 【U4】
(A) was hurt (B) hurts (C) was hurting (D) hurt
21. A: My mom _____ me reduce the use of plastic bags.
B: My dad asks me _____ it, too. 【U5】
(A) wants; do (B) makes; to do
(C) gets; to do (D) have; do
22. Tom jumps very _____. Besides high jump, he also plays basketball _____. 【U4】
(A) high; worse (B) high; well
(C) highly; worse (D) higher; well
23. My brother isn't home now. I saw him _____ an hour ago. 【U6】
(A) leave (B) was leaving (C) left (D) to leave
24. The dog _____ on the sofa when I got home this afternoon. 【U4&5】
(A) lied comfortably (B) was lazy lying
(C) was comfortably lying (D) lied lazily
25. Kevin didn't pass the driver's license (駕照) test because he can't _____ red _____ green. 【U5】
(A) tell; from (B) read; of
(C) read; and (D) tell; between

三、對話選擇 10% (每題2分)

26. A: Must I throw away the garbage today, Mom? 【U5】
B: No, _____. It's fine to do that tomorrow.
(A) you can't (B) you mustn't
(C) you shouldn't (D) you don't have to
27. A: Never let the kids under 7 stay at home or in the car alone (獨自地).
B: _____. That's too dangerous. 【U4】
(A) What's wrong?
(B) I couldn't agree with you more.
(C) I will try my best.
(D) That's all right.
28. A: _____ 【U6】
B: About five miles.
(A) How far do you usually run every day?
(B) How long will it take you to walk to school?
(C) How soon can you be here?
(D) How big is your room?
29. A: Miss Wu doesn't let her kids watch TV during dinner.
B: _____ It's not a good habit. 【U5】
(A) Me, too. (B) Yes, I don't.
(C) Why? (D) I don't, either.
30. A: How was your trip to Penghu last week?
B: _____. The fireworks festival was so wonderful. You should go there next year. 【U6】
(A) It couldn't be worse (B) Nothing special
(C) We enjoyed ourselves a lot (D) It was so excited

四、克漏字填空 8% (每題2分)

At the end of 2019, a new type of coronavirus(冠狀病毒) began making people sick. It is called COVID-19. People can _____ (31) _____ catch Covid-19 from others. Until now, over two hundred and thirty thousand people lost their lives to the disease(疾病); however, there is still no medicine for it. Then, what _____ (32) _____ we do to keep away from getting Covid-19? Here are some rules for us all to follow.

1. Wear a mask when you take a bus or the MRT.
2. _____ (33) _____ to wash your hands more often with soaps.
3. Try not to touch your eyes, nose, mouth.
4. Stay at home for 14 days if you are back from abroad(海外).
_____ (34) _____ these rules _____ (34) _____ and everyone can stay healthy.

31. (A) quick (B) easily (C) hurry (D) badly
32. (A) are (B) maybe
(C) mustn't (D) should
33. (A) Make it a habit (B) Making a habit
(C) Keeping a habit (D) keep your words
34. (A) Make; in heart (B) Keep; in mind
(C) Keep; with heart (D) Make; in mind

五、閱讀測驗 12% (每題2分)

A、

Earthworms are friends of farmers. They can make holes in the soil, so rain and air can get through. That helps plants grow. But now in the United States, some earthworms are making problems.

The earthworms are called Asia jumpers. They came from Asia. They are big and strong. Most of them can grow as long as 15 cm.

The strong worms can get into very hard soil. So in the 1980s, American farmers used them a lot. Now these worms are everywhere in some American forests.

However, Asian jumpers are big eaters. They also like to live in very big groups. When they get into the forest, they can eat the leaf litter on the forest floor very quickly.

It is not good for the forest. Many plant seeds need the leaf litter to grow. Some other animals also eat the litter as food. Asian jumpers take their food away.

The leaf litter also protects the earth. Asian jumpers eat the leaf litter. In the end, that might make the mother earth sick.

Earthworm 蚯蚓 / make holes 鑽洞 / are called 被稱為 ~ /
soil 土壤 / forest 森林 / group 群體 / leaf litter 落葉層 /
protect 保護

35. Why did American farmers like to use Asian jumpers in the 1980s?
(A) Because they are easy and cheap to get.
(B) Because they could live long.
(C) Because they could make holes in hard soil.
(D) Because they like to live together.
36. What **might not** Asian jumpers bring to the earth?
(A) They eat the leaf litter to keep the earth healthy.
(B) The plants seeds in the forests can't grow well.
(C) Some animals have no food to eat because of them.
(D) The forests will get sick more easily because of less leaf litter.
37. The article mainly(主要地) tells us _____.
(A) earthworms are helpful for the earth
(B) where the Asian jumpers came from
(C) earthworms' living habits
(D) some earthworms can help farmers but hurt the earth

B、

Visit Sado 2020

No idea where to spend your vacation? If you are a big fan of nature, farm-fresh food, and marine activities, then you must go join Visit Sado 2020! Sado Island, a 3.5hour train ride away from Tokyo, is famous for its nature beauty. The island welcomes visitors to join a special three-day trip in summer of 2020. One of the program is to enjoy the wonderful beaches. Here, you can easily find a great beach to do marine activities like sea-bathing or watch the evening sunset. Besides, sea kayaking is becoming more popular these days. This way, you can get to some more places like "Blue Cave" because you could hardly get there by big boat. It's also a special experience to cook your own rice and food in a traditional cooker, nuka-kama. This helps you know more about the country life here before.

Come join the program and experience the "true Sado" during the following time periods.

- First period: July 24 to August 9 ,2020
- Second period: August 20 to August 23, 2020.

Find out more about Visit Sado 2020 at:

<https://www.visitsado.com/>

marine activities 水上活動 / kayak 獨木舟 /hardly 幾乎不
traditional cooker 傳統爐灶 / program 活動 / time period 期間

38. What does the reading say about Sado Island?
(A) It takes you two hours to get there by car from Tokyo.
(B) The beaches on the island are not clean.
(C) It is famous because of its beautiful nature.
(D) The program-Visit Sado 2020 is in Winter.
39. Who might join the Visit Sado 2020 program?
(A) Donald. He doesn't like any kind of sea activities.
(B) Justin. He enjoys mountain riding a lot.

- (C) Kim. He wants to lie on the beach and watch the sun go down at the same time.
(D) Morrison. He is planning a two-day trip in December.
40. What is true?
(A) Nuka-kama is a name of traditional food.
(B) You can only call them to know more about the program, Visit Sado 2020..
(C) We can get to "Blue Cave" by kayak .
(D) There are three time periods for you to join the program.

第二部分：手寫試題

一、字彙測驗 5%

1. 承諾
2. 已經
3. 彩虹
4. 明亮的
5. 簽名

二、文意字彙

1. I saw a g_____ t rock roll off the mountain and hit the car. 【U6】
2. I wasn't careful e_____ h, so I cut my finger during the art class. 【U4】
3. Trying our best to s_____ t trash can help make the earth a better place for all the people. 【U5】
4. Look at the dark c_____ ds in the sky. I think it's going to rain later. 【U6】
5. To save the earth, I turn off l_____ ts after use. 【U5】

三、請寫出下形容詞的副詞型(情狀副詞)5%

1. late
2. terrible
3. fast
4. hungry
5. wise

四、依提示作答 6%

1. Mr. Wu let his son watch cartoon for 30 minutes before dinner. (按畫線處造原問句) 【U5】
2. My sister sang and danced on the stage.
I watched it.
(用 I watched.... 開頭合併兩句) 【U6】
3. Jordan / jump / far / of all . (依字序造句) 【U4】

五、中翻英 9%

1. 我跑太快所以絆到而跌倒了。 【U4】
2. 坐而言不如起而行。 【U5】
3. 我們可以沿路感受涼風的吹撫。 【U6】